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of the payments is within the amount the 
Contractor is entitled. If the total of the 
payments is in excess of the amount finally 
agreed or determined to be due under this 
clause, the Contractor shall pay the excess 
to the Government upon demand. 

(f) Failure to agree shall be a dispute con-
cerning a question of fact within the mean-
ing of the Disputes clause. 

(End of clause) 

[56 FR 36479, July 31, 1991, as amended at 62 
FR 2615, Jan. 17, 1997; 70 FR 67919, Nov. 9, 
2005] 

252.239–7008 Reuse arrangements. 
As prescribed in 239.7411(a), use the 

following clause: 

REUSE ARRANGEMENTS (DEC 1991) 

(a) When feasible, the Contractor shall 
reuse canceled or terminated facilities or 
equipment to minimize the charges to the 
Government. 

(b) If at any time the Government requires 
that telecommunications facilities or equip-
ment be relocated within the Contractor’s 
service area, the Government shall have the 
option of paying the costs of relocating the 
facilities or equipment in lieu of paying any 
termination or cancellation charge under 
the Cancellation or Termination of Orders- 
Common Carriers clause of this agreement/ 
contract. The Basic Termination Liability 
applicable to the facilities or equipment in 
their former location shall continue to apply 
to the facilities and equipment in their new 
location. Monthly rental charges shall con-
tinue to be paid during the period. 

(c) When there is another requirement or 
foreseeable reuse in place of canceled or ter-
minated facilities or equipment, no charge 
shall apply and the Basic Cancellation or 
Termination Liability shall be appropriately 
reduced. When feasible, the Contractor shall 
promptly reuse discontinued channels or fa-
cilities, including equipment for which the 
Government is obligated to pay a minimum 
service charge. 

(End of clause) 

252.239–7009—252.239–7010 [Reserved] 

252.239–7011 Special construction and 
equipment charges. 

As prescribed in 239.7411(b), use the 
following clause: 

SPECIAL CONSTRUCTION AND EQUIPMENT 
CHARGES (DEC 1991) 

(a) The Government will not directly reim-
burse the Contractor for the cost of con-
structing any facilities or providing any 

equipment, unless the Contracting Officer 
authorizes direct reimbursement. 

(b) If the Contractor stops using facilities 
or equipment which the Government has, in 
whole or part, directly reimbursed, the Con-
tractor shall allow the Government credit 
for the value of the facilities or equipment 
attributable to the Government’s contribu-
tion. Determine the value of the facilities 
and equipment on the basis of their foresee-
able reuse by the Contractor at the time 
their use is discontinued or on the basis of 
the net salvage value, whichever is greater. 
The Contractor shall promptly pay the Gov-
ernment the amount of any credit. 

(c) The amount of the direct special con-
struction charge shall not exceed— 

(1) The actual costs to the Contractor; and 
(2) An amount properly allocable to the 

services to be provided to the Government. 
(d) The amount of the direct special con-

struction charge shall not include costs in-
curred by the Contractor which are covered 
by— 

(1) A cancellation or termination liability; 
or 

(2) The Contractor’s recurring or other 
nonrecurring charges. 

(e) The Contractor represents that— 
(1) Recurring charges for the services, fa-

cilities, and equipment do not include in the 
rate base any costs that have been reim-
bursed by the Government to the Contractor; 
and 

(2) Depreciation charges are based only on 
the cost of facilities and equipment paid by 
the Contractor and not reimbursed by the 
Government. 

(f) If it becomes necessary for the Con-
tractor to incur costs to replace any facili-
ties or equipment, the Government shall as-
sume those costs or reimburse the Con-
tractor for replacement costs at mutually 
acceptable rates under the following cir-
cumstances— 

(1) The Government paid direct special 
construction charges; or 

(2) The Government reimbursed the Con-
tractor for those facilities or equipment as a 
part of the recurring charges; and 

(3) The need for replacement was due to 
circumstances beyond the control and with-
out the fault of the Contractor. 

(g) Before incurring any costs under para-
graph (f) of this clause, the Government 
shall have the right to terminate the service 
under the Cancellation or Termination of Or-
ders clause of this contract. 

(End of clause) 

252.239–7012 Title to telecommuni-
cation facilities and equipment. 

As prescribed in 239.7411(b), use the 
following clause: 
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